
 

 

AGENDA MEMORANDUM  
Public Works Department 

 

 

City Council Regular Meeting Date: July 15, 2025 

 

To: City Council 

From: Fred Mittl, Public Works Director  

 Scott Krawczuk, Deputy Public Works Director 

Date: July 2, 2025 
 
 

 

SUBJECT: Periwinkle Way Milling and Resurfacing Project 
 

1. Consider approving a contract with Southern Striping Solutions, LLC in the amount of 
$1,371,949.79 for the Periwinkle Way Milling and Resurfacing Project and authorize the City 
Manager to execute the contract.  Funds are available for these construction services through 
a combination of a Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Grant 454841-1 and Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) Grant HA017. 

 
BACKGROUND: Hurricane Ian impacted Sanibel Island in September of 2022 and caused 
significant damage to infrastructure island wide including the City’s public road system. Damage 
was caused by standing saltwater storm surge and excessive use of the roadways from heavy 
construction vehicles reducing the lifespan of public road asphalt and pavement markings. The 
resurfacing of public streets is an integral part of the City’s infrastructure maintenance program. 
The surface of arterial roads, such as Periwinkle Way, have an expected lifespan of 10 years, while 
collectors have anticipated lifespans of 12 years and local roads 15 years. The timely resurfacing 
of roads reduces the likelihood that a road will need a future full reconstruction, which is 
significantly more expensive than resurfacing. 
 
The Periwinkle Way Milling and Resurfacing Project includes milling and resurfacing of Periwinkle 
Way from approximately 500 feet west of Casa Ybel Road to approximately one-third of a mile east 
of Donax Street. The proposed awarded project will include a bid additive alternate for drainage 
swale repairs to the north side of Periwinkle Way at Palm Street, Fitzhugh Street and Main Street. 
 
CONSTRUCTION: An Advertisement for Bids for the project was placed in the May 25, 2025 
edition of the Fort Myers News-Press. In response to the ad, one contractor submitted a bid which 
was opened and read aloud on June 26, 2025 in the presence of Mike Dahl of Southern Striping 
Solutions, LLC and Jason Goodrich and Scott Krawczuk from the City. As per the attached Bid 
Tabulation, the low bid was submitted by Southern Striping Solutions, LLC in the amount of 
$1,371,949.79 including bid additive alternate item related to drainage repairs. 
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Sanibel is and shall remain a barrier island sanctuary 
 

 
FUNDING SOURCE: Funding requirements for the project are discussed above. The funding 
summary table is shown below. 

 

Project Cost Amount 

Project Base Bid – Periwinkle Milling and Resurfacing (FDOT 
Grant 454841-1) 

$816,090.87 

Project Additive Alternate Bid – Drainage Repairs (FDEP Grant 
HA017) 

$555,858.92 

Total Project Cost $1,371,949.79 

 

Funding Source Amount 

Total Project Cost $1,371,949.79 

FDOT Grant 454841-1  ($816,090.87) 

FDEP Grant HA017 ($555,858.92) 

Funding to Appropriate $0.00 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

1. Motion to approve a contract with Southern Striping Solutions, LLC. in the amount of 
$1,371,949.79 for the Periwinkle Way Milling and Resurfacing Project and authorize the City 
Manager to execute the contract. 

 
 


